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Attendance: Andi Breslin, Taminga – Secretary, Debbie Evans, Ellie Waddel, Rebecca Sheanan, 
Jules Shaw, Fran Vivieaere-Bates, Kylie Biddle, Camilla Hamilford, Jonathan Potts, Carol Wiley, 
Linda Schlagmueller, Susie Seybold, Jo Stein, Nicky Pryer, Zoe Pester, Harmco de Yong, Derek 
Ryan, Chris Hirst, Michael Stopher, Nicole Lewis, Ross Howden, Elli Hyde, Ayssa Cameron, 
Adam Harley, Simon Butler, Annissa Stibohar, Y Lassoued, Fiona Kowalski, Kimberly Johns, 
Jann Ashley, Michael Rose

Apologies: Rob Keldoulis – President, Olivia Wright – Treasurer, Antje Hofmann

Guest speaker Professor Stephen Heppell www.heppell.net food and breakfast is important as 
it helps you think well. Spaces that help you think and learn well. Need a lot of light. Need low 
CO2 levels for good learning – plants decrease CO2 levels and make the learning environment 
more conducive to learning. Dulux Flat Matt Light & Space paint uses revolutionary Lumitec 
technology. Noise – sound levels need to be low for learning. Large schools have children and 
teachers with name tags at all times to that people know each others names and feel more 
accountable and personal 

Meeting

Welcome Ellie: going to change to how we will run meetings. Principal’s report will not be read by 
Debbie but will be emailed/sent out. Debbie will still attend meetings. This will give us more time 
to have guest speakers etc. and make sure we have time for agenda items.

Canteen Jules: $21K in the bank. Banked a profit this term which is unheard of for term 1. 
Working hard to have eco friendly packaging to make it cost effective. Found a better supplier 
for eco packaging. Winter menu is great with healthy options which the kids love. Had a record 
day in the canteen on Mother’s Day with over $2000 in one day. Use class parents to ask for 
volunteers. Welcome to Nicky Pryer canteen volunteer.

Uniform Rebecca Sheahan: $4K to $4.5K in the bank and we do not owe any money (including 
to the P&C). Tracking very well. Cotton tops are selling really well. Hoping to bring in our own 
leggings to the shop – designing our own – fashion designer mums have designed and making 
samples and it is going ahead. Issues with the rag-tag system because parents are not activating 
the tags and not putting names on clothing.

Hive Ellie: hovering just below capacity so not rejecting any children. New undercroft conversion 
will be made during the holidays. Holiday program will run as usual. Some parents not signing 
children out problem. AGM 9am next Friday morning – everyone welcome. 

Fundraiser Elli Criddle: has offered to do the major fundraiser. Would like volunteers. Has 
spoken to Charissa and Gail and will try and make it happen. Please help if you can!

Teacher’s parking: council will give us 30 permits at $450 each permit. At the moment we have 
about 40 cars parked on the school grounds. Is it something the P&C can pay for? If we can get 
all the cars of the school ground. Action is to think how we will be if we buy the 30 spaces – what 
do we do with the other car spaces needed? Richard Watts and Kylie Biddle will represent the 
parents in the solution.

Fran is organising the city to surf parking. Rebecca will do the mango fundraiser. Father’s Day 

Principal’s report Debbie Evans:

•	 Professor Stephen Heppell: How important are our Learning Spaces?

•	 Demountables: installed and students moved in Day 1 term 2. Traffic Bollards in place.

•	 Undercroft building updates: Tender process completed and builder selected. Work to be 
completed in Term 2 holidays.

•	 Teacher Parking: Waverley Council approved 30 Teacher Parking permits for North Bondi 
carpark @ $450 per car per year
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•	 MiniLit: commenced in T2. Thank you.

•	 Triple P parenting program: 3 sessions conducted in May.

•	 Safe on Social Cybersafety Workshop #2: this Wednesday. 23 parents registered

•	 Parent traffic issues still ongoing

•	 School Plan: to be tabled

•	 Annual School Report: to be tabled

•	 Front grass: sprinkler system and re-turfing done (Bondi Markets)

•	 Outdoor classroom: new sprinkler system and re-planting done (Bondi Markets)

•	 ICAS: Thank you Wayan for doing the ordering again

Close


